Gannawarra NEWS



Thank you to everyone who participated in the 2024 Community Satisfaction Survey, conducted during February and March.
This survey found that

our overall Council

performance rating has been consistent throughout this current term of Council, with our efforts to maintain public areas and libraries, provide good customer service and manage waste continuing to be strong points.

Council is committed to improving on its performance and will use the results of the 2024 survey and recommendations suggested in the report to achieve this. Kind regards,

Mayor Ross Stanton

COUNCIL MEETING

The next Meeting of Council will be held on Wednesday, 21 August at the Kerang Senior Citizens Centre, starting at 6pm. A recording will be available at www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no later than 24 hours after this meeting.

Residents can submit questions to Council for consideration during Question Time by completing a form at www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime by 5pm the day before each meeting.

EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES

- Waste and Services Officer Permanent full-time
- Administration and Emergency
 Management Officer Permanent fulltime
- Building Services Coordinator –
 Permanent full-time
- Early Childhood Educator Three permanent part-time positions available
- Kindergarten Teacher One permanent full-time/part-time position and casual positions available
- Swim Instructor Casual (school terms only)
- Pool Lifeguard (Kerang Exercise Pool) Casual

For more information, please visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs

IMMUNISATION SESSION

WEDNESDAY, 7 AUGUST

KERANG (10.30am - 12 noon)

NOTE: Bookings are essential, which can be made by phoning (03) 5450 9333. For more details, please visit

www.gsc.vic.gov.au/immunisation

COHUNA LIBRARY HOURS CHANGING FROM 5 AUGUST

As of Monday, 5 August, the Cohuna Library branch will be open from the following times:

- Mondays, Wednesday, Thursdays and Friday: 10am-4pm.
- Saturdays: 10am-12 noon.
- Tuesdays: Closed.

These changes will enable library staff to maximise resources during the library's busiest times.



FLOOD-DAMAGED ROAD REPAIRS RESUME

Work to repair roads throughout Benjeroop, Capels Crossing and Murrabit damaged by the 2022 floods are occurring. Motorists are advised that access to these roads will be impacted whilst these works occur.

Council is also working with contractors to confirm the timing of repairs to other flood-damaged roads in the municipality.



DRAFT GANNAWARRA RECONCILIATION ACTION PLAN

Residents are encouraged to have their say on the *Draft Gannawarra Reconciliation Action Plan 2024-2026*, which outlines Council's ongoing commitment to partnership work with local Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities

For more details, including how you can have your say, visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au/rap or call into Council's Customer Service Centres at Cohuna and Kerang.

2025 KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS OPEN

Enrolments for Council's three-year-old kindergarten and Pre-Prep programs for 2025 are now open.

For more information or to enrol your child for programs at Cohuna, Kerang, Koondrook or Leitchville, please visit

www.gsc.vic.gov.au/enrolments or phone (03) 5452 1357.

Enrolments close Wednesday, 31 July.



